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Dear Mr Millican
Re: Public Water Supply, Sleat, Isle of Skye
It is with regret that the Sleat Community Council, representing the community of Sleat on the Isle of Skye, has been forced to draw to the attention of the Directors of Scottish Water a range of major concerns regarding the on-going provision of the public water supply in our area. Following a Council meeting on Tuesday 8th January members of the public voiced a collective opinion on the disappointment of the management of the water supply in recent years and indeed weeks, and of their concerns that the existing infrastructure will not be able to meet the demands on this community in the coming years. This is particularly relevant in respect of the recent decision to proceed with the development of facilities at Sabhal Mor Ostaig, and over a longer period the creation of a new village ‘Kilbeg’, which itself has been reported extensively in Scotland in recent months. The Community Council believes that the community as a whole have lost any confidence in the management of the water supply, with this culminating in yet another episode of severe disruption over the period from 30th December to 1st January when water had to be transported to the Teangue Treatment Plant causing extensive damage to the local road network, as well as disrupting local residents. 
It is clearly obvious that the water supply process for Sleat has been very much fragmented in recent years and so it may be appropriate to summarise the concerns that the public are raising with the Community Council, this being in addition to the current dialogue between the Sleat Grazings Committee and Teangue Crofters. This, in itself, is currently being discussed with the various agencies, legal teams and individual property owners, and following the Council meeting this week those groups, whilst in present dialogue, want to draw the water issues to the wider public in Sleat.

We believe that, at present, the entire public water supply for Sleat is drawn from two sources, at Loch Carmichael, above the Teangue Water Treatment Works, and at Loch Doughaill, near Tarskavaig. It is further believed that the Loch Doughaill extraction of water is planned to be terminated early in 2013, leaving the Loch Carmichael site as the only source of supply to this area. The water from this relatively small loch is piped to the Treatment Works prior to distribution to the public network. It is noted that the plant was itself closed for a period in Autumn 2012 whilst a new filtration system was installed, believed to be a four year cycle, this resulting again in the tankering in of water from outwith the area, to ensure the holding tanks remained full. We further understand that additional piping is now required from the loch to the treatment works, this currently being the subject of dispute between the crofters and Scottish Water. The land in question is owned by the Clan Donald Lands Trust. 
Given the major funding that was put into the works at Achnacloich and Tarskavaig, which included a new pipe from that area to Ostaig, members of the public are outraged that this significant expense appears now to have been a waste of resource if the Loch Doughaill supply is terminated. You will be aware that road closures and disruption to land-owners took place over a extensive period of time, now only to find that it is possible that Loch Carmichael will revert to the single supply to this area, which has over 800 residents, and growing a rate in excess of other areas of Skye and Lochalsh. The development of Kilbeg Village, for which Planning Permission in Principle (PLANNING APPLICATION NUMBER:  10/04329/PIP ) was approved in 2010 contained two documents from Scottish Water  (Your ref: 474772 and 475112), requiring the developer to complete a Development Impact Assessment Form. The Community Council is not aware that any such DIA form has, at this time, been completed. Furthermore over a longer period of time the former Community Council of Sleat was assured by Scottish Water than a detailed Hydrological Survey had been completed for Sleat, as a means of ensuring future supplies, but whilst this is recognised to be a very technical document, no such document, if it exists, has been made available to the Community Council in Sleat.
The principal concern of our community is, without doubt,  the  perceived ability of the Loch Carmichael site, and indeed the Treatment Works at Teangue (completed in 1999), to be able to meet the demand of this area for the forthcoming 20 years and more. This, in itself, was highlighted over the weekend of 30th December mentioned above, when due to ‘ unusual weather conditions’, the loch suffered a build up of sediment, causing the filters to block and the resulting shut down of the plant. The transporting in of over40 tanker loads over 2 days with vehicles up to 35 tonnes is clearly unacceptable in a rural township area, with the damage to the single track road and homeowners property taking significant effect. We further understand that the Planning Consent during the plant construction work in 1999 placed a 7.5 tonne load restriction, and indeed a temporary alternative road was constructed at the time to take the heavy construction traffic. If regular/occasional tankering in of water is necessary on a regular basis, then it would seem incumbent on Scottish Water to consider this as a permanent alternative to the current public and private un-adopted road.
You will see from this correspondence and indeed media reports of the last 48 hours that the community in Sleat are genuinely concerned at what seems to be a very erratic, and indeed reactive, process to ensure the public water supply in our area is maintained to the highest of standards. If Loch Carmichael is to be the principal means of supply, using just a 1 metre dam, there will no doubt be times that the loch will be unable to cope, probably resulting in the import of further temporary supplies. Information from the Skye and Lochalsh Environment Forum have advised that otters regularly use the loch, and should there be any major development of facilities this would certainly affect the habitats of this and other species.  Residents are aware that Loch Doughaill at Tarskavaig probably has at least 5 times the capacity of Loch Carmichael yet we understand that Scottish Water wishes to terminate this supply. To the lay person this would seem to be absurd to say the very least.
The Community Council of Sleat regard these issues as fundamental to the maintenance of normal living in our area, and indeed as you will be aware Sleat relies significantly on tourism throughout the year. We would find it intolerable if our major and indeed smaller tourism providers would  be faced to advise visitors that, following a drought or plant failure, water would be required to be rationed, or at the worst not available at certain times. We are fully supported in this letter by the management of Clan Donald Skye, Sabhal Mor Ostaig, the principal hotel owners, the Sleat Community Trust, Visit Sleat Tourism Group and indeed many dozens of individuals who rely on tourism through the year as their principal income.

There have been too many occasions in recent years where meetings have been held, promises made and not kept, leading to the current state of distrust by the community of the major agency supplying water to Scotland. The community seeks to be assured that there is an Infrastructure Plan for Sleat, an assessment of current and future supply, and your plans to ensure that severe cases of disruption such as that occurring from 30th December cannot happen again. It is totally unacceptable that a developing community such as Sleat is potentially going to experience water supply problems in future years because of a lack of joined-up thinking, advanced planning and regular dialogue with those customers across the area that are affected.

The Community Council looks forward to receiving your response to this communication at the earliest opportunity and is required by our residents to report back progress in good time for the next Council meeting in Sleat on Tuesday 5th February.

Yours faithfully

Charles Culbertson

Chair, Sleat Community Council

cc: Dave Thomson, Member Scottish Parliament

      Rhoda Grant, Member Scottish Parliament

      Damian Bates, Editor Press and Journal Aberdeen

      Keith Mackenzie, West Highland Free Press Broadford 

      Eilidh Macleod , BBC Alba
